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Scientific Report
The scientific report (WORD or PDF file – maximum of eight A4 pages) should be submitted online within one month of the event. It will be published on the ESF website.

Proposal Title: Grant to attend the workshop "Cretaceous planktonic foraminifera biostratigraphy, biozonation and global correlation” at Milan 

Application Reference N°: 6887


1) Purpose of the visit

With attending the workshop „Cretaceous planktonic foraminifera biostratigraphy, biozonation and global correlation“ convened by Prof. Maria Rose Petrizzo, I aimed at getting a detailed insight in Cretaceous planktic foraminifera taxonomy and recent developments in this field.      
2) Description of the work carried out during the visit

The stratigraphic record of planktonic foraminifera during the Cretaceous was discussed in detail. Morphological characteristics (such as different types of wall texture or coiling mode) necessary for a taxonomic classification were reviewed for each taxonomic group. A lecture on morphology and the correct description of specimen followed by exercises, where participants had to identify the characterising attributes was an important element of this workshop. 

The importance of planktonic foraminifera in biostratigraphy and especially in the identification and correlation of biozones was demonstrated. Problems in the identification of certain intervals using well-established marker fossils were discussed and alternative approaches – e.g. the use of different taxa and overall characteristics of communities – were addressed.     
   
3) Description of the main results obtained


This workshop helped to improve my knowledge of Cretaceous planktonic foraminifera and their applications. Many exercises on the identification of marker taxa and biozones in material (wahsed residues) depicting variations in the state of preservation were part of the lectures. These exercises were beneficial for the understanding of the effect of different depositional environments on the microfossils. Also issues in taxonomy and in the correct assignment of transitional forms was discussed.

Lessons on biostratigraphy and the identification of biozones emphasised the development of different biozonal schemes for the Cretaceous throughout the last years. I also was able to address specific problems in my work on biostratigraphy in the Upper Cretaceous of the Northern Calcareous Alps, Austria 

4) Future collaboration with host institution (if applicable)


     
5) Projected publications / articles resulting or to result from the grant (ESF must be acknowledged in publications resulting from the grantee’s work in relation with the grant)
 The ESF grant that made attending this short course possible will be mentioned in any publication involving issues addressed during the workshop.     
6) Other comments (if any)

    
